The Parish Pastoral Council for November 9, 2015 has been cancelled because there is no pressing Agenda items for discussion, THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED INTEREST!
The Church of the Transfiguration
Parish Pastoral Council Minutes

October 12, 2015
Attendance:  Joey Campagna, Laura Cutter, Dave Donnelly, Gerry Gacioch, Maria Herrera, Shannon Kozarits, Craig Rand, G.A. Sheller, Jane Vallely, Lori Goorman, Amy Azzarra, Margie Benza, Rose Volker, Michael Bausch and Martha Jodoin.

1.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  Fr. Mike led the Opening Prayer.

2.  All present introduced themselves. Joey has put up the pictures he took of the council members last time.  He will take those who missed last time after this meeting.
3.  The minutes of the Sept. 14 meeting were unanimously approved.  Fr. Mike gave additional information about the Middle East refugee problem.  Catholic Family Center will be working on relocating families to Rochester.

4.  Moderator’s Remarks – Craig encouraged members to introduce themselves to people after mass to gain any feedback parishioners may have.  The parish is trying more social events such as the Chris Wilson concert in December and a Worship and Praise Sunday afternoon October 24.
5.  Open Forum for parishioners to address the council – no parishioners addressed the council.

Fr. Mike did mention that a parishioner had gratitude for the compassion shown to his family from so many people during his wife’s illness and death.
Another parishioner asked Fr. Mike if we could name a program in memory of the person who had started it.  A discussion followed and these points were made.  Some people may not want the recognition.  If we name some people and miss someone else there may be hurt feelings.  We don’t want to get in the routine of naming everything.  We could go through the 25th anniversary book and do bulletin articles once a month on a program.  The Potato Supper helps recognize ministry in our parish.  We could have a wall of honor or a book to record names in.  Fr. Mike will ask the person to come to a council meeting to further discuss this.
6.  Pastor’s Remarks

Catholic Ministry Appeal challenge – We squeaked by last year to make our goal.  There were 25 to 30 past donors who did not give last year that resulted in a significant amount of decreased giving.  There will be a reflection at the end of Mass and the CMA video will be shown.  Hopefully people will prayerfully consider their donation and realize what our parish receives from the Diocese.

Parish Staff Development Days – It was a well spent two days.  There was good conversation and the staff felt more as a team as a result.

How ministry happens at Transfiguration – How can we do better to serve the parish better?

7.  Agenda/Issues for the upcoming year

 Perpetual Charity Fund – Every year we donate the interest/dividend to a charity.  This year the amount is $13,750 after the Finance committee approves.  We will advertise to have agencies apply for this grant.  The applications are reviewed by a committee and the money is awarded.

Solar panels – Gerry Gacioch is investigating this issue and evaluating our buildings for the possible use of solar panels.  In 7 to 10 years solar panels can pay for themselves.  If we save money we may be able to increase what we donate to charities.   This would also reduce our carbon footprint.  The Diocese has guidelines on the use of solar panels that we must follow.
A parishioner had asked a member if there is a specific length of time recommended by the Diocese for homilies.  No there is no recommendation, Fr. Mike prefers homilies be 7 to 10 minutes or “Long enough to cover the topic and short enough to keep it interesting!”
Diocesan Guidelines now state that Pastoral Councils they can meet 4 to 5 times a year, they do not need to meet monthly.  If something is urgent a meeting could be called.  It was stated that we could plan on our monthly meetings September to June and cancel if there are no issues as has been done in the past.  Craig and Fr. Mike set the agenda and would cancel with a week’s notice.  Length of term can be five years for council members, renewable once.  Building/Grounds Committee is now required and a sub-committee of the Finance Council, we have had this Committee for a number of years.
8. Staff report on their area of ministry – Rose spoke on her role as secretary.  Ministry happens every day as she answers her phone.  She has started a new birthday card ministry and has someone mail birthday cards to parishioners over 80 years of age.
9. Cluster Reports

Faith Formation –Lori reported that Children’s Formation is underway with all our catechists.  Three parents and one grandparent are teaching with their teen children as classroom aides as another way to continue passing on the faith.  This year the Children’s Formation, Junior High Youth Group and Senior High Youth Group worked together to create a banner in the lower level entryway to the Education Center.  It is a tree that says “Growing Our Faith” with all the participants’ names on the leaves.  They hope to continue to have a cross-program activities like that as the years go on.

Sacramental Prep has started with First Reconciliation and Confirmation.  First Reconciliation will be celebrated Saturday, December 12 at 10am – the first Saturday in the Year of Mercy.

There are 129 in the Children Formation Program, 54 in Jr. High Youth Ministry and 40 in High School Youth Ministry. Total participation plus Catechists is 223.  All Catechist positions are filled with a lineup of substitutes as well.  As registration is closing there are now registration for First Communion - 22, Reconciliation - 37 and Confirmation- 45. Confirmation Preparation program is in full swing.

Adult Formation is also in full swing.  Joe Kelly’s series called “Relationship with God, The Source of All Relationships” was well attended with 27 participants.  The kick off with Mike Sullivan for our “Catholic Families:  Growing through the Seasons” series did not have a good response with only one person attending.  They believe that the timing of this kick off along with the scrambling associated with the startup of school and sports programs may have contributed to the lack of response.  They are hopeful that the networking with families of this program offered through Children, Youth, and other Adult Formation initiatives will nurture a healthier response for our next sessions offered in November focusing on Marriage Relationships and Parenting Babies and Young Children.  Dennis Boike is also kicking off two monthly programs this month.  The first is called “Changing Season” (8 evenings) which offers an opportunity for socializing and discussions after each presentation for Singles, Divorced and Widows age 30-55.  The second series offers 6 evenings focused on the essentials of healthy marital dynamics.
Youth Ministry
Both middle school and high school youth groups are off to a great start, with attendance of 35 or more weekly at each group.  About 130 teens have attended a youth group meeting at least once this school year.  New adult leaders are being recruited and trained to support our growing numbers.

NCYC – over the summer, two more teens joined their group, and St. Catherine’s is sending two pilgrims with them, bringing their group up to 28, including adults.   Please pray for them as they make their pilgrimage November 16 to 22.

Confirmation – Forty seven youth are in their first year of the new two year preparation process. As part of their requirements they are asking them to participate in several parish life and service opportunities each year.  If you are leading a parish event, please sign the candidate’s blue “parish life” form if asked, and take the opportunity to get to know and affirm them.

All of the teen formation programs are in line with Diocesan and national standards for curriculum, while still maintaining enough flexibility to attend to arising pastoral needs and plenty of time for community-building and fun.

Liturgy 
Continued recruitment of liturgical ministers (Greeter, Hospitality, Lector, Acolyte and Minister of Communion).

The Liturgy Committee is planning Advent services and Christmas liturgies.

Pastoral

RCIA/RCIC – Currently there are three participants in the RCIA program this year (two candidates and one catechumenate).

Twenty one parishioners participated in our Funeral Pre-Planning two part series which ended last week which included helpful information from a local funeral home, Ascension Garden, Charlie Newton (Spiritual Will) and funeral Mass planning.

Our yearly Remembrance Mass will take place on Saturday, Nov. 7 at 10 a.m. followed by a reception.

Our third Grief Share (Bereavement Support Group) thirteen week program began in September with seven participants on Tuesday afternoons from 12:30 p.m. to 2:00 p.m.

Women in the Spirit this month welcomed Dr. Dennis Boike for “Navigating the Painful Transitions of Life” with thirty in attendance.

Women’s Bible Study began in September with 36 participants.

Other active ministry work includes:  Baptismal Preparation, Bereavement, funeral planning, Good Samaritan, Men’s Fellowship, 
Spiritual Direction, Visitation, Welcome Bread and weekly visits to the hospitalized and homebound.  Please contact the parish office for more information or the pastoral minister responsible for these ministries.
Peace and Justice
Winter clothing drive will be the first weekend in November.  
Turkey drive will be in the middle of November.

Now have 192 families that will need a Christmas basket.

Gerry reported that 40 people attended the St. Francis program.  There was a talk on climate change given by a Paul Smith professor.  Ribbon project – people write what they will miss if global warming continues.  The ribbons are hung outside and will be sent to Paris France to be displayed there.

The Community Garden donated a half of a ton of produce to food kitchens.  Garlic is now available for planting.

Following the closing prayer the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Martha Jodoin
